
The following comment was submitted via PUCWeb: 
 
Name: Ryan Swainston 
Submission Time: Mar 25 2025  8:52PM 
Email: fcfd0126@gmail.com 
Telephone: 208-406-8484 
Address: 626 E Eighth North 
Preston, ID 83263 
 
Name of Utility Company: Rocky Mountain power 
 
Case ID: PAC-E-25-02 
 
Comment: "I am writing to oppose the request by Rocky Mountain power to decrease the customer 
generation credits for excess generated power from homeowners generation systems. We have currently 
invested over $60000 on a solar system we are still trying to get up and running. Our struggles started in 
December 2023 after a now defunct solar company committed fraud to get paid for installing a photovoltaic 
system on our home and never finished. We have since been able to work with another company to finish the 
installation, passed inspection by Idaho dopl, and are currently waiting for Rocky Mountain power to inspect 
and change our meter for net billing. After all this, now we find out rmp wants to make our investment almost 
useless by lowering the credits for excess generation. Please do not approve this application. Although we 
still haven’t seen any good from our system, this seems like the nail in the coffin. Customers that have 
invested so much to be responsible for creation of clean energy should not be penalized for it by the utility 
company. 
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